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The Permanent Council held a special meeting, under the chairmanship of Ambassador José Enrique Castillo, Permanent Representative of Costa Rica, to receive Dr. Frank J. Pearl G., High Commissioner for Peace of the Republic of Colombia.  The meeting was called to order at 10:05 a.m.
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Dr. Pearl gave a presentation on the peace process in Colombia and, in that connection, referred to the initiatives taken to strike a balance between justice and peace.

The delegations of Mexico, the United States, Costa Rica, Guatemala, Brazil, Guyana, Chile, Canada, and Panama expressed their appreciation to Dr. Pearl for his presentation and reaffirmed their support for the important work being done by the Colombian Government to bring about peace.

The Permanent Representative of Colombia, Ambassador Luis Alfonso Hoyos Aristizábal, conveyed the Government of Colombia’s formal invitation to the ambassadors to visit that country to enable them to see first-hand the advances made there–advances that filled Colombia with pride.

The Permanent Council took note of Dr. Pearl’s presentation on the peace process under way in Colombia and expressed thanks to the Government of Colombia for keeping it informed. It also thanked Dr. Pearl for his visit.

The meeting rose at 11:00 a.m.
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�.	The statements may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1744/10.
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